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Department Calendar

November 11 > Veteran’s Day

December 7 > Pearl Harbor Day

March 19,2005> 3rd DEC in Heilbronn, Germany.

NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP GOAL > 75%

Department Commander’s Corner

 "Hello My Fellow Legionnaires, Auxiliary and S.A.L. Members

November is just around the corner and we all start getting geared up for the holiday season.  We finished September attending the Land Expo at Patrick Henry Village in Heidleberg with somewhat of a success story. We signed up several new members and passed out over 300 applications to prospective new members. I wish to give CDR George Hall and the members of Post GR 03 a big pat on the back for setting up the booth and assisting in manning it during the Expo. We then continued into the Month of October and the Adjutant, NECman and myself were off to Indianapolis, IN and the National HQs for the fall meetings. While there the National CDR Thomas P: Cadmus and I discussed his planned visit to the Department. He is scheduled to visit 30 May through 7 Jun 2005 and we asked that he either move that date up two days or back two days since Memorial Day will find us in St Avold, France. I recommended that he plan on coming on 28 May and travel with the Department to St Avold, France for that ceremony and then visit Landstuhl, K-Town post and follow up with what ever meetings the military will set up prior to his departing for Berlin and back to CONUS.


On 23 October we met in St Avold, France for the Departments 2nd DEC which saw a very good turnout with some legionnaires attending for their first time. The chairman presented the convention packet from post GR 30, James Dennis, and copies were made available for each post. Those wishing to travel by train will be able to get picked up at the rail station in either Würzburg or Kitzingen as the post has made arrangements for a large van. We also confirmed Comrade Dennis to the position of Department Vice CDR. Membership was also discussed and is a hot topic at the National level. We as a whole are doing better then last year but still are falling short of making our goals. Deployments are one of the reasons and that is understandable as they have more serious things on their minds other then getting their membership renewed. The base closure problem was discussed and what it will take for the Department of France to stay alive. That will require maintaining its membership over the 2000 member level. I have entered into talks with the CDR of China Post 1, who presently is under the Department of New York but is looking for a new Department. They have approx. 1800 members worldwide and would be a benefit for the department. As it develops I will keep you updated. On 24 Oct, Sunday, we traveled to Landstuhl AMC and visited the Fisher House. The Department, Legionnaires, Auxiliary and SAL, made a donation of $2128.00 for continued support of Vets and their families using the Fisher House. Our donation was well received and a letter of thanks is forthcoming.

The next big event on most of our calendars is Halloween. I know that many posts have events planned, some jointly with the Auxiliary, I ask that you exercise caution and think safety first. Be watchful for the many children that will be out and about as fall is upon us and that means that it gets darker earlier. I hope that everyone has a wonderful time.


In closing I would like each and everyone of you to remember all of our soldiers and airmen serving in harms way and take a moment and say a prayer that the good Lord may watch over them and bring them all home safely.

John H. Miller

Department Commander
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Department NECman’s Comments

“CRADLE DAYS IN THE LEGION”

BY

GEORGE A. WHITE

(This article appeared serially in the November 19 and 26, and December 10 and 17 1920 issues of the American Legion Weekly)

I. SOME INSIDE FACTS ABOUT THE TODDLING INFANCY OF THE VETERANS’ ORGANIZATION AND THE PARIS CAUCUS THAT CHRISTENED IT.

Throughout that day and the next we discussed the weighty problem at hand, ending our work by drawing up a recommendation to the Commander in Chief for betterment of the welfare of enlisted men in the American Expeditionary Forces.  We urged fewer restrictions, advised sending the men home in the order in which they reached France, and undertook to remove a number of thorns in the side of an army which craved just one thing—to watch the Statue of Liberty growing into the foreground.

Toward the end of the first day Theodore Roosevelt told each one of us that he wanted us to dine with him and talk over the formation of a soldier’s organization—talk over the forming of the G.A.R. of the World War, as someone put it. Accordingly we met at seven o’clock that evening. Ten combat divisions, G.H.Q. and several S.O.S. sections were represented by the twenty present, all of them citizen soldiers.

Dinner over, Roosevelt explained briefly the desirability of launching the inevitable after-the-war organization. He said he was not certain whether those present felt they were sufficiently representative to undertake such a work.

“It is a nervy thing for us, as a self-appointed committee, to set about such a thing, but someone has got to do it and it ought to be done as soon as possible for the good of the men and for the good of the country,” he said in conclusion.

Here, before the babe had been born, the first conflict occurred. One of those present—he ranked all the rest of us—demanded to know right off the bat where everyone there stood on the question of universal training and a bigger army. He thought the fundamental purpose of such an organization as we were discussing should be to work for universal service, and unless he was assured on that point, “I don’t want to have anything to do with the movement,” he announced. He concluded with a request that the meeting be polled.

Several of us protested in unison. William (Wild Bill) Donovan of the Rainbow Division said it was presumptuous enough for us even to issue a call for a soldier’s organization, and that it would be unthinkable for us to try to wish any pre-thought-out policies on the unborn babe.  After a heated argument, it was decided that after the child had been duly born and reared it could decide for itself whether it wanted mush or hot cakes for breakfast and also what variety of military policy it preferred.

At that meeting, which lasted until nearly midnight, there were formulated a policy which hold together until the mass of the members took over the temporary organization at the Minneapolis convention a year ago this month. It was that the founders were to concern themselves with the details of organization only. What we set out to do was to establish an organization of returning soldiers for their benefit, to be conducted by them as soon as the details of the organization had been worked out and the organization was large enough and representative enough to reflect the common opinion of the majority of those who had served in the war.

When the meeting adjourned, the G.A.R. of the World War consisted of a date for a general caucus at Paris, the promise of every man present that he would do everything possible to get word out over the A.E.F. and a working force consisting of Eric Fisher Wood of Pennsylvania, Ralph Cole of Ohio, and myself. Wood and Cole were to send written notifications to all divisions and S.O.S. sections and supply information to the European and American Press, while I was to work the field by personal visits to the various combat divisions. Cole dropped out after the meeting that night, while Wood, by his untiring energy and initiative, did a really big piece of work in getting the Paris caucus together.

NEXT MONTH: “Before the Paris caucus”

William Marshall

Department NECman

Adjutants’ Comments
Hello My Fellow Legionnaires, Auxiliary and SAL Members,

     October was a very busy month for many of us in the Department.  The NEC, Commander and I traveled to National Headquarters in Indianapolis for the annual Commander and Adjutants Conference and NEC Fall Meeting.  A lot of focus was placed on membership.  Adjutant’s Training based on many legal issues a Post faces (many of which do not affect us because we do not own real estate nor do we have employees).  Other areas of discussion were on tax exempt status we are current on.  

   There was also discussion of the National Convention in Hawaii for 2005.  A lot of work will have to be done ahead of time by National Headquarters, as not all the staff that normally attends a convention will be able to travel to Hawaii.  The cost is going to be expensive; approximately $155.oo a night per room, plus the cost of airfare from Europe to Hawaii will be the most expensive of all delegates.  If you are planning to go you need to contact Doug Haggan (USA Assistant Adjutant and Convention Chairman) before 1 January to let him know how many rooms you will require.  You can contact Doug at: 317-786-5623;  Email:  Dhaggan@aol.com   or snail mail:  5712 Riva Ridge Dr.,  Indianapolis, IN. 46237

    Our Annual Convention will be held in Geiselwind and hosted by GR30.  Vice Commander James Dennis is the Convention Chairman.  He presented a very reasonable package to the 2nd DEC on 23 October.  You will start seeing information on the convention in the newsletter soon.

     While in Indianapolis The American Legion Extension Institute Course was discussed once again.  Though National has suggested for years that Legionnaires who are going to hold any sort of office at Department, District or Post levels should take the course – it has never been enforced.  I will be ordering ten sets of the course books.  This year at our convention we will set aside a four block to teach the course to you.  At some time well before the convention we will try to have a training session.  I will be happy to loan my books to anyone who wants to take the course.  You must return the books to me though as I will need them to help teach the course.  We will begin putting parts of the book in the newsletter to help you along with the course.  I hope you will take advantage of this opportunity to learn more about The American Legion.

     SOME OF YOU ARE STILL SENDING MEMBERSHIP DATA AND TRANSMITALS TO ME!  Please, Please, Please, send all that sort of stuff to the Membership Chairman, Lee Preston – please see his information contained in this newsletter for where to send your Post membership data and transmittals.  When you send them to me you waste time and possibly cause the Department to miss cut off dates at National as I must re-mail them to Lee.  Please send them to Lee to start with.  Your continuance to send them to me tells me that you are not reading the newsletter!  Our next target cut off date to National is 15 Nov for the 65%.  They changed this one from 10 November due to Veterans Day.

     Sacred Torch is still scheduled for 10-13 November.  Contact Dave Weiss if you are interested in going on the trip.  Dave’s information:  H:0049-(0)6385-99-3173, M: 0049 (0)1752521092; david.weiss1@ramstein.af.mil
     The Oratorical Contest will be held 12 February, hosted by Stuttgart Post GR06.  Please work with your school counselors on this.  Stuttgart Post can be contacted thru Adjutant Mike Umland for instructions on how to get there.  M: 0049-177-727-6772, W: 0049-(0)711-686-39-5181,                  DSN 434-5181  or umlandm@eur.disa.mil
     In closing I would like to thank all my fellow veterans for all they did and are still doing in the name of our great USA.  I hope that all of you got out to vote – in unity we can make a difference!  I wish all of you a GREAT Veterans Day and very memorable Thanksgiving.  Remember all we have to be thankful for and remember to keep our fellow comrades and their families who are supporting our nation in your prayers.  Try to ensure no single soldier or Legionnaire is alone on Thanksgiving Day.  Be Safe, stay Alert! 

Yours in Comradeship,                      

For God and Country “Still Serving America”
Nola Maloney

Department Adjutant
“Life is to precious to waste any of it in a bad mood.”  NLM
Vice Commander’s Corner

Vice Commander at Large Frank J. Hanchak   

BE02, DK01, IR63, FR05, Greece01, IT01, NL01, PO02, SP292


It has taken me four months to visit Paris Post 5 in Nice, France. On October 2nd and 3rd, I finally made a visit to this wonderful place. I knew I was in for a treat when the plane circled the city. It is situated on the Mediterranean Sea, with lots of mountains just mere yards from the ocean. If nothing else were accomplished, the view would have been more than worth the trip.


But thankfully, a lot was accomplished. Upon arriving in Nice, I retired for the evening. The next morning was scheduled for a whirlwind tour of Veterans Remembrance Ceremonies.


I started the next day when Commander Anthony Di-Pietro greeted me and escorted me to three ceremonies that morning. Each one was very professionally done with many city dignitaries and special guests. 


The first of the three visits was to an Airplane Crash site. The aircraft was badly damaged and the plane was headed toward a heavily populated area. The pilot changed course, causing the airplane to crash into a mountain; costing every crewmember his life, but sparing any civilian casualties.


The next site was another downed airplane that also avoided possible lost lives in a crowded area. This aircraft crashed into the Mediterranean Sea, again saving many civilian lives.


The third site was an allied landing area on a beach where allied troops landed and began liberating the French Countryside.


At each site, there were in attendance scores of people. Following the last ceremony, the post membership and many of the guests went to a wonderful restaurant and shared good food and conversation. 


During the visit with Commander Di-Pietro, We discussed some of the areas where the post excelled and other areas where problems existed. A couple of problems were brought up, discussed, and solved with very little intervention on my part.


Overall, this was an adventure for me and I hope my hosts benefited from my visit. I certainly was treated with great care and respect and if any Legionnaires travel in that direction in the near future, stop by and visit with the Post. (Tell them Frank sent ya’). They are a great bunch of people down there…


Another highlight this month was the visit to The Fisher House by 19 members of the Department of France. These members brought with them many gifts including CDs, Videos, paper products, food items and a whopping $2128.00. in donations.


I stand with Commander Miller in his thanks to all Sons, Ladies, and Legionnaires who work so hard, not only for this visit, but every day and in many ways to support the Fisher House and in helping the Family Members of our Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen and Marines who give so much and require so little in return.


FOR GOD AND COUNTRY,


Frank J. Hanchak

Vice Commander at Large

Vice Commander Joe E. Brown

          GR09, GR13, GR30, GR42, GR45

Joe E. Brown

Vice Commander

Vice Commander James Dennis 

                  GR03, GR06, GR07, GR11, GR20, GR 165

James Dennis

Vice-Commander 

 Vice Commander Liam Kane

                    IR2, IR3, FR01, PO01, GR1982, EN2000

Liam Kane

Vice Commander

Vice Commander John Odom

                      GR01, GR04, GR05, GR14/16, GR79

  
The past three months have been very busy with National, Department, and Detachment Conventions and meeting both in and out of Germany, and I have not had visits with some of my post during this second quarter.

Now it’s the middle of the second quarter and I have plans to visit with each of my post, I am very happy to report that most of my post are over the 50% goal in membership renewals and have attendance at the DEC’s of both the SAL and the Department, they all have given there fair share to the Fisher House and I do want to thank each on of them, GR01, GR05, GR14/16, and GR79.

Currently I only have one post with pending membership and attendance problems and this coming month I’ll be devoting most of my efforts in getting them on line with the help that’s needed.

I hope everyone had a safe Halloween, I was with my post/squadron GR07 again this year giving out candy and promoting safety with in our Mannheim/Worms community.

John Odom

Vice Commander
Chaplain’s Notes

Don Chamberlain

Department Chaplain

Department Service Officer’s News

Social Security Survivors Benefits – Who can get survivors benefits?  Children age 18 or younger can get Social Security survivors benefits and so can a child who is age 19 or younger but still in high school…or a child who is age 18 or older but who becomes disabled before age 22.  A widow (er) who is caring for children under age 16 or disabled may receive benefits.  A widow (er) age 60 or older, or a widow (er) age 50 or older who is disabled, may receive benefits.  Today, Social Security pays monthly survivors benefits to about 7 million Americans, almost 2 million of whom are children.

Social Security also provides Disability Protection – While people usually think of retirement benefits when they think of Social Security, the program also protects a worker who becomes severely disabled.  It’s important protection.  Studies show that a 20-year old worker has about a 3-in-10 chance of becoming disabled before reaching retirement age.  Few workers have private, long-term disability insurance.  But nearly all workers do have Social Security disability protection.  Under Social Security, workers are considered disabled if they cannot do work they did before and we decide they cannot adjust to other work because of their medical condition(s).  The disability must be expected to last for at least 12 months or to result in death.  Once benefits begin, they continue for as long as the worker is disabled and can’t work.  The disabled worker and his or her eligible family members receive checks each month.  More than 5 million disabled workers under age 65 and 1.6 million dependents (including more than a million children) receive Social Security.  The average monthly payment to a disabled worker is $815; for a disabled worker with a spouse and one or more children, the average payment is $1,360.  Also, a worker who receives disability payments for two years becomes eligible for Medicare.

Chief, Personnel Actions Branch 

1st Personnel Command 

PSSD-PAD-PAB 

Unit 29058 

APO AE 09081 

Tel:  DSN 379-9479 

Fax:  DSN 379-6428 

Comm Tel: 06202-80-9479 

Fax:         06202-80-6428 

E-mail:  owensger@hq.1perscom.army.mil 

Gerald Owens

Service Officer

Auxiliary News

Department President

Happy Thanksgiving! I hope the upcoming holiday season brings you much happiness! It’s not too late to plan something at your Unit for Thanksgiving. Ideas can include inviting a soldier to your home, baked goods for the soldiers at Landstuhl or Victory Ward in Würzburg.  Let’s show our veterans that we are very thankful for their sacrifices and hard work.

For those of you that missed our 2nd DEC keep your eyes out for the Plan of Works and other pamphlets that are coming your way.  Just to keep you informed, there is a new pin available for the Auxiliary.  Any member that signs up 3 new Senior members qualifies for a pin from National, it is no longer just for American Legion or Sons of the American Legion members anymore.  Any Auxiliary member can get the pin.  

Our “Make a Difference Day” event was a great success.  The Auxiliary was able to raise $543 dollars, which was donated to the Landstuhl Fisher House.  A special thanks to Paris Unit 01 and Neiderwerrn Unit 42 for their hard work and donations from their Units.  Thanks also goes out to everyone that attended the DEC bought raffle tickets and donated items to be raffled.  The raffle was a huge success.

Don’t forget to send Diane Hanchak your units contact person and/or officers for 2005.  Our next DEC will be March 19th in Heilbronn.  I hope to see everyone there!

For God and Country!

Sincerely,

Lisa Jackson

Department President


Department Secretary

Greetings to everyone!


The 2nd DEC went well and the 2005 Plan of Work was given to either the Unit President or their representative. Thank you to the Units that also brought in their 2005 memberships. If you have not received your copy, please let me know. I’ll track it down for you.


The Auxiliary donated over $500.00 to the Fisher House for “Make a Difference Day.” Thank you to everyone who participated.


We have much to be thankful for so remember to share your blessings with others. Remember those in need during the holiday season. 

Remember….”Service, not Self.

Diane Schmidt-Hanchak

Dept. 1st Secretary/Treasurer

Sons of The American

Legion Notes

James Dennis

Steigerwald Str. 7

97318 Kitzingen

09321-35390 or 016095260485

E-mail: sonja.dennis@t-online.de

POW/MIA

James Dennis

Steigerwald Str. 7

97318 Kitzingen

09321-35390 or 016095260485

E-mail: sonja.dennis@t-online.de

James Dennis
POW/MIA Chairman

Membership

I want to say that we are doing well on membership to this point. We as a Department are now about 350 Members ahead of where we were at last year. These numbers are good but we have yet to make a National cut-off. The Post’s have until 28 November to get their transmittals in to me to make the 75% cut-off. The Department stands at 57% and I expect this to go up further before the end of November. Thank you all for the hard work and keep getting those members.

Please send your transmittals the following address.

Lee Preston

Behring Str. 20

97464 Niederwerrn

Lee Preston

Membership Chairman

Family Support Network

James Dennis

Steigerwald Str. 7

97318 Kitzingen

09321-35390 or 016095260485

E-mail: sonja.dennis@t-online.de


Post happenings

Kaiserslautern Post GR01 will have their Early Bird Dinner on Friday, November 5th. Contact the Post for details.







PAGE  
5

_1127899915.bmp




